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BD 0443 received on May 31, 1938. Suffering... 

The suffering of people can cause such strong turbulences of the soul that days 
pass until it is freed from the effects, and then the fate of this soul is a 
struggle for strength. Do not forget, you people on Earth, that you can 
significantly contribute to moving yourselves in balance of your feelings if you 
always keep in mind this state of the soul that causes you pain and suffering.

In the excitement of humans, immediately malevolent forces take hold of them and 
seek to stoke all hatred and bitterness to lead the soul of humans as far as 
possible from its current path... And only prayer for help from these temptations 
weakens their power. Every minute of your life should serve to free yourselves from
the control of these forces by constantly practicing courage, humility, and 
patience.

But those who allow themselves to be carried away by their passions do not pay 
attention to this... They will only have to struggle again to return to the former 
state, which they will succeed in with good will, but it will still only bring the 
soul a step back. Therefore, try first to rid yourselves of all selfishness... to 
swerve all temptations that come to you with courage and thus escape from them... 
for how small are the causes to great deviations of the soul...

To each earthly power is given the authority to rule according to its own 
discretion... if its actions are not good and wise, it will have to answer for 
itself in the end, but you, who are subject to this power, follow everything with 
all your strength... so in such obedience, blessings will still come to you, and 
you will also be able to cope with what is required, if you beseech the Lord for 
the necessary strength. The Divine is always concerned about you and intervenes to 
help where you ask for assistance.

Earthly law must remain a guideline as long as it does not violate the commandments
of God and the entire divine order. Because then, the Lord Himself will intervene 
to judge and uplift all those who go astray. The voice of the Lord is penetrating 
and will come into effect when the time is right, but you, who walk on Earth, 
adhere to the commandments of God, and it will be easy for you to fulfill 
everything and comply with what is demanded of you on Earth...

Amen


